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The Legislative Council, which is comgosed of

six Senators, six Representatives, plus the

peaker of

the House and the Majority Leader of the Senate, serves
as a continuing research agency for the legislature
through the maintenance of a tralned staff. Between
sessions, regearch activities are concentrated on the
study of relatively broad problems formally proposed
by legislators, and the publication and distribution
of factual reports to ald in their solution,

During the sessions, the emphasis is on supplI-

ing legislators, on individual re

est, with persona

memoranda, providing them with information needed to
handle their own legislative problems. Reports and
memoranda both give pertinent data in the fomm of
facts, figures, arguments, and alternatives.
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To Members of the Forty-eighth Colorado General

Assembly:

Pursuant to H.J.R. No, 1033 the Legisla-
tive Council appointed a committee to consider

matters relating to institutional facilities

and rehabilitation practices. The interim report
of this Committee was presented to the Council on
November 8, 1970 at which time the Council accep-
ted the report.

The Legislative Council is transmitting
herewith the report of the Committee on Institu-
tions and Rehabilitation for your consideration,

Respectfully submitted,
/s/ Representative C. P. (Doc) Lamb

Chairman

CPL/mp
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November 8, 1971

Representative C. P. (Doc) Lamb

Chairman

Colorado Legislative Council
Room 46, State Capitol
Denver, Colorado 80203

Dear Mr, Chairman:

The Committee on Institutions and Rehabilitation ap-

pointed by the Legislative Council has completed its first
year of study and is herewith submitting a report of its
findings and recommendations., The recommendations oon-
tained herein are thought by the Committee to be matters of
immediate concern which should be considered by the General
Assembly in the 1972 Session.

The Committee will be continuing its study of the

juvenile system during the 1972 interim. In addition, the
Committee will be expanding the scope of its study to include
other institutional programs in the State. The recommenda-
tions contained in-this report are felt to be in harmony with
the long-range recommendations which the Commlttee hopes to
submit at the conclusion of its study.

RS/mp

Respectfully submitted,

/s/ Senator Ruth Stockton
Chairman! Committee on
Institutions and Reha-~

bilitation



FOREWORD

As prescribed by House Joint Resolution No, 1033, 1971
Session, the Legislative Council appointed the following com-
mittee to conduct a study of the institutional facilities and
rehabilative practices of the state:

Sen. Ruth Stockton, Rep. Tilman Bishép
Chairman Rep. Don Friedman

Rep. Roy Shore, Vice- Rep. Wayne Knox
Chaimman Rep. thl Massari

Sen, Joe Calabrese Rep. Morton Pepper

Sen, Norman Ohlson Rep. Lowell Sonnenberg

Sen, Maurice Parker
Sen, Anthony Vollack
Sen, Christian Wunsch

In the Committee's first year of study, considerable
emphasis was placed on the juvenile system. In support of
such study, the Committee conducted regional hearings in
Pueblo, Greeley, Grand Junction, Durango, and Denver. At
these hearings, testimony was received from juvenile judges,
juvenile probation and parole officers, district attorneys,
public defenders, educators, representatives from community
mental health centers and clinics, and county welfare depart-
ment representatives, The Committee wishes to express its
appreciation to those agencies and individuals who helped
identify various juvenile problems and who offered many pro-
posals for the Committee's consideration.

In other meetings conducted at the State Capitol, the
Committee heard testimony from the Colorado Juvenile Council,
an association of professional youth workers, who requested
the Committee's help in providing better programs and ser-
vices to juveniles zommitted to state juvenile institutions,
and offered their recommendations to the Committee. Repre~:
sentatives of various task forces, which compiled the Compre-
hensive Planning for the Preventiong Control, and Treatment
of Juvenile nguenc§ eport o 70, explained to the Com-
mittee the findings and recommendations of their respective
task forces., The Colorado Council of Juvenile Judges were
consulted and gave their recommendations on each proposal
considered by the Committee, The Citizens' Task Force on
Youth also provided input to the Committee. The Committee
extends its appreciation to those individuals associated with
these organizations for their assistance and contribution to
the Committee's study.

vii



Special Committee gratitude is extended to Mr, Mylt
Kennedy, Director of the Division of Youth Services, and his
staff, who provided valuable background information and who
arranged for the Committee to visit the various juvenile
institutions. The Committee also wishes to especially thank
the Court Administrator's Office for its assistance and dili-
gent attendance of Committee meetings.

Mrs, Kay Miller, research associate of the Council
Staff, was primarily responsible for the preparation of the
research material, with the assistance of Mr. David Morley,
research assistant. Bill drafting services were provided by
Mrs. Becky Lennahan of the Legislative Drafting Office.

November, 1971 Lyle C. Kyle
Director
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Dr. Frank C. Abbott, Executive Director
Commission on Higher Education

719 State Services Building

Denver, Colorado 80202

Dear Dr. Abbott and Members of the Commission:

The Legislative Council's Committee on Institutions
and Rehabilitation is concerned with improving the treatment
programs at our state correctional facilities and upgrading
our system of services to juveniles. The Committee believes
a prime factor in the success of any agency which deals with
people is well-trained and concerned personnel. For this
reason, the Committee endorses programs which provide rele-
vant training for persons working in the correctional field
and in service agencies.

The Committee, during the course of its first year of
study, has had several proposals presented which relate to
higher education. The Committee would like to refer these
proposals on to the Commission on Higher Education with a
favorable recommendation for action. The first proposal calls
for the establishment of a state-wide college field study pro-
gram under which college undergraduate and graduate students
could receive college credit for working as aids in any of
the state's correctional or social service agencies. This
specific proposal was initiated by the Social Services Task
Force which was formed to contribute to the Comprehensive

Planning For the Prevention, Controﬁ,‘ w Treatment of Juve-
nile Delinquency, a report submitted to the Governor in No-
vember, 1935. *n excerpt from this report which relates to

this proposal is attached.



Dr. Frank C. Abbott
November 10, 1971
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The Committee is aware that there are programs of this
nature currently being conducted for college students. The
Committee is cognizant, for example, that college students
have been assigned to work in the two state youth camp pro-
grams. These. are commendable programs, both from the .stadd-
point of experience and training for the student and the fa-
cility which benefits from the additional manpower. The
Committee believes that such programs should be encouraged
and expanded.

The second proposal calls for the establishment of
more college training programs in the area of juvenile delin-
quencI prevention. Such programs are of great value not only
to college students interested in entering juvenile related
fields but would also benefit those currently working in ed-
ucation, welfare, employment and other professions that are
youth related. The Committee believes that personnel who are
in constant contact with youth should be encouraged to broaden
their knowledge of juvenile delinquency prevention and con-
trol. Institutions of higher learning have a very important
role in making meaningful courses available in the area of
Juvenile delinquency prevention. The Committee urges that
more of these courses be instituted and made available to
youth workers throughout the state.

The Committee urges your favorable consideration of
these proposals.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Senator Ruth Stockton
Chairman
Committee on Institutions
and Rehabilitation

RS/mp



SOCIAL SERVICES TASK FORCE

PROJECT: A STATE-WIDE COLLEGE FIELD STUDY PROGRAM

Target Systems

Colleges, universities, and social services agencies
Clients to be Served

Persons seeking employment in the social services and
the clients of these agencies

This program is essentially a combination of VISTA,
regular college field-study programs, and intern-type programs
(such as WICHE summer program at the University of Colorado).
Under this program a student enrolled in any state institution
of higher learning would be given college credit for working
one full year as an aid in any of a number of State's correc-
tional or social service agencies. Students involved in this
program would receive college credit. Each student would re-
ceive subsistence allowance similar to that paid by VISTA. In
cases where the student is assigned to an institution or agen-
cy that provides housing the subsistence allowance will not
need to be as great. Funds supporting such a program may come
from new appropriations, perhaps an experimental and demon=-
stration grant, and, in part, from current budgets of the ag-
encies to be involved.

It should be noted that this program will help relieve
the manpower problems experienced by corrections and social
service agencies, In addition, the program will provide in-
valuable experience to students planning careers in correc-
tions or other social services.

Additional study is necessary for proper implementation
of a workable program. College and university personnel need
to be a part of further work in this area. A look at the
"Career Ladder" proposal of the Judicial Task Force plan, and
ways of coordinating these two methods of manpower training
should be studied.

To provide agencies with well-educated and trained pro-
fessional staff, and to create an incentive for young people
to seek careers in the social services are the objectives of
this project.,
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Capt. Walter Whitelaw

Colorado Law Enforcement Training Academy
Camp George West

1500 Golden Road

Golden, Colorado 80401

Dear Captain Whitelaw:

The Legislative Council's Committee on Institutions
and Rehabilitation is concerned with improving the system of
Juvenile justice in this state. The Committee believes that
law enforcement officers are a key factor in this system and
highly influence the way in which youths regard the entire
system of justice. Usually,a youth's first exposure to the
system is through his contact with a law enforcement officer.
For this reason the Committee sees a great deal of merit in
providing training to law enforcement officers to assist
them in dealing with and developing positive relationships
with youth.

Secondly, the Committee recognizes the tremendous re-
sponsibility placed on law enforcement officers in making
decisions regarding the proper disposition of youthful of-
fenders. An officer must decide whether a juvenile violation
can be handled through a station house adjustment, whether
the matter requires the attention of a social agency such as
welfare, whether a petition should be filed in court on the
violation, etc. The Committee believes that law enforcement
officers would benefit greatly from training which will as-
sist them in making these decisions. Such training programs
could include discussions of the requirements of the Chil-
dren's Code, the services offered by community social agen-
cies, the judicial process, and other programs and processes
which have a direct bearing on decisions law enforcement of-
ficers are asked to make.



Capt. Walter Whitelaw
November 10, 1971
Page Two

Finalll. the Committee believes that there is consid-
erable value in having specifically designated juvenile offi-
cers in law enforcement agencies. Such officers should have
specialized training to equip them to deal primarily with
juvenile offenders and problems. The Committee has observed
that law enforcement agencies which have highly trained, spe-
cialized juvenile officers have experienced greater success
in developing good relationships with juveniles, the courts,
probation departments, etc., than those law enforcement agen-
cies which do not have juvenile officers. A successful ju-
venile officer may need to have a personality suited to his
role, but he must also have proper training for the job.

For these reasons, the Committee would encourage the
Law Enforcement Training Academy to expand its training pro-
gram in the juvenile area and encourage law enforcement offi-
cers to participate in such programs.

The Committee appreciates your thoughtful considera-
tion of this proposal.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Senator Ruth Stockton
Chairman
Committee on Institutions
and Rehabilitation

RS/mp



Appendix C

Transmittal Memorandum

November 9, 1971

TO: Members of the Joint Budget Committee and Staff
FROM: Legislative Council Committee on Institutions and
Rehabilitation

SUBJECT: 1Items for Your Consideration

The Committee on Institutions and Rehabilitation, dur-
ing the first year of its interim study, has had severaf items
brought to its attention which the Committee believes could
benefit from further study and consideration by the Joint Bud-
get Committee and the Department of Institutions. The first
item has to do with the incentive pay scales at all the state
correctional facilities as well as the present allowance given
adults upon release on parole. The second matter has to do
with the role of community mental health centers and clinics
in the evaluation and treatment of juveniles, particularly
those under the jurisdiction of the juvenile courts.

The following is an attempt to outline the problems in
these areas as they have been discussed with the Committee.
Should the solutions to these matters require statutory change
or legislative support for funding, the Committee will be
ready to consider these proposals in detail during the next
interim,

Work and Parole Release Allowances
in AIT State Correctional Facilities

Incentive Pay and Work Allowances

Inmates at the State adult correctional faclilities are
compensated in the form of "incentive pay" for the work they
perform in the prison industries program and other work pro-
jects. The current pay for the inmates at the Penitentiary
and the Reformatory averages about 17.5 cents a day per in-
mate. This meager compensation is inadequate to meet the
daily needs of the inmates, who must seek financial assist-
ance from family and friends. It is also argued that the pay
scale offers no real incentive for the inmates to work as it
was intended to do, nor does it offer them an opportunity to
develop good habits concerning management of their money
which could be helpful to them when they are released to so-
clety. Prison officials argue that inability to manage money

-7-
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is often the root cause of the crimes committed by many in-

dividuals and the correctional system should endeavor to teach
inmates to properly manage their money. o

Juveniles committed to the youth camps at Golden Gate
and Lathrop receive a weekly allowance of $1.50. This allow-
ance is considered, in part, to be remuneration for work in
the conservation programs at the camps. Many of the boys -
paroled from the juvenile institutions are on their own upon
release. Yet the state does not provide financial assistance
to these boys when they are paroled. If the work allowances
provided the boys in the camps were more realistic, part of
this money might be deposited in a savings account and re-
turned to the boy upon release. Officials at Golden Gate -
Youth Camp suggested that an addition of a dollar per week to

tzedcurrent allowance would allow such a program to be initi-
ated. N SR

In light of the above considerations, the Committee .
urges that the Joint Budget Committee, in cooperation with the
Department of Institutions, review the pay incentive program
at all the state correctional facilities. The Committee ‘sug-
gests that these pay scales be increased in line with current
economic trends. SEAP T

Increased allowance for adult parolees. Under curyent
policy an Inmate of the adult prison system, when released, .
receives $25 and a new suit of clothes. This financial as- -
sistance, intended to prepare the inmate to re-enter society,
is rarely adequate to enable the inmate to find a job . and be-
come established in the community. The federal correctlonal
system is much more realistic in providing $100 to eachlinmate
upon release, plus several sets of clothing. In addition, the
federal system provides approximately $45 per week through
welfare funds to released inmates for a six-week maximum per-
jod to further enable the parolee to become established.

Without adequate assistance, the parolee often turns
t® crime to provide daily needs. Noting that the per capita
cost of incarceration in the adult prison system is approxi-
mately $4,100, it has been suggested that additional assist-
ance be provided to released inmates, in an effort to prevent
their return to institutionalization, The Committee is pro-
posing a change in the statute which would remove the fixed
dollar amount ($25.00) which is to be given to an inmate upon
release. The proposed Committee amendment would allow the:
amount of aid given to be related to the particular circum-
stances and the financial condition of the individual inmate.

A study’of the fiscal impact of this proposal needs to

be made in order that a fiscal note can be prepared if the
proposed amendment is introduced in the 1972 Session., The

-8-



Committee requests that the Joint Budget Committee, in con-
junction with the Executive Budget Committee and the Depart-
ment of Institutions, explore the fiscal impact of this pro-
posal. Copies of this memorandum will be sent to each of

thege agencies,

Role of Mental Health Centers
n Eva uat‘on o) uvenlles

Disparity in Service Rendered

The Committee believes that community mental health
centers and clinics have a vital role to play in the evalu-
ation of juveniles who come before the courts. At present,
however, there is a great deal of disparity in the services
which the centers and clinics provide to the juvenile courts.
In some areas of the state, the mental health centers are
providing a very necessary service to the courts in assist-
ing them with their evaluations and counseling of juveniles.
In other areas, the centers and clinics have done little to
provide direct services to the courts. One juvenile Jjudge,
in particular, said he may ask his local mental health clinic
to perform an evaluation on a juvenile under the court's
jursidiction, but it is weeks or sometimes months before the
evaluation is completed.

Differences in Paying for Services Rendered

Also there are considerable differences in the way
these services are paid for in the various centers and clin-
ics throughout the state. For example, one court pays the
comprehensive center in the area for the evaluation and
counseling services. In another judicial district where the
county commissioners provide funds for the local share of the
mental health center's support, the center is obliged to pro-
vide two hours of psychiatric services a week to the court
as a condition for county funding.

Two specific recommendations have been made to the
Committee on Institutions concerning the mental health cen-
ters as they relate to the juvenile courts. (1) One recom-
mendation asks that the services and staff of local mental
health facilities be expanded to enable them to provide diag-
nostic services for the courts. (2) The second recommenda-
tion proposes that the courts should be responsible for pay-
ments to the mental health centers and clinics for conducting
evaluations on court referrals. These proposals go in some-




what opposite directions and the Committee did not feel it had
adequate time to deal in depth with the question of funding
mental health centers.

However, the Committee believes that the whole question
of funding mental health centers for services to the courts is
an area that needs to be explored. The Committee asks that
the Joint Budget Committee consider this problem in thelr de-
liberations concerning funding community mental health pro-
grams. In discussing this problem the Joint Budget Committee
may wish to consider a matter which was brought to the atten-
tion of the Institutions Committee. 1In those cases where
centers are receiving or asking the courts for payment for
services provided to the courts, such payments are being in-
cluded in the center's local funds which are used to match
state funds. In essence, what appears to be happening 1is
that payments from the courts, which is state money, are being
used as matching money for receipt of state per capital and
matching funds available under Section 3-11-10 of the Colorado
statutes., If this is in fact what is happening, the Commit-
tee believes this is inequitable and should be explored.

The Committee intends to continue studying this matter
during the next interim. The Department of Institutions and
the Judicial Department have been asked to come up with a plan
for conducting juvenile evaluations. Hopefully this plan
will shed some light on how these two departments view the
role of the mental health centers and clinics in this process.
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Appendix D
COLORADO GENERAL ASSEMBLY

LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

ROOM 46 STATE CAPITOL
DENVER, COLORADO 80203
892-2285
AREA CODE 303

Honorable Edward E. Pringle, Chief Justice
Colorado Supreme Court

Mr, Hilbert Schauer, Executive Director
Department of Institutions

Mr. Harry Lawson, State Court Administrator

Dear Mr. Chief Justice, Mr. Schauer, and

MEMBERS
SEN. FRED E. ANDERSON
SEN. WILLIAM L. ARMSTRONG
8EN. JOSEPH V. CALABRESE
8EN. GEORGE F. JACKSON
S8EN. VINCENT MASSARI
8EN RUTH 8. STOCKTON
REP. RALPH A. COLE
REP. JOHN D. FUHR
REP, HAROLD L. McCORMICK
REP. HIRAM A. McNEIL
REP. PHILLIP MASSARI
REP. CLARENCE QUINLAN

Mr. Lawson:

As I believe you are all aware, the Legislative Coun-
cil Committee on Institutions and Rehabilitation is concerned
about the current practices presently surrounding evaluations
of juveniles who are under the jurisdiction of the juvenile
court and committed to the Department of Institutions.

At present, evaluations may be performed at several
stages during the judicial process; the youth is evaluated
again at the receiving center if he is committed; and often=-
times he is evaluated again if placed in a private group home.
The Committee recognizes that different evaluations may be
required by different agencies, but suggests that some attempt
be made to standardize as much as possible the tests rrequired
by the various agencies.

The procedure for evaluating juveniles under the jur-
isdiction of the juvenile court varies greatly in judicial
districts, Some courts use their local community mental
health centers to perform certain tests and evaluations.
Other courts contract with private consulting psychiatrists
and psychologists to do this work. Still others pay private
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clinics to perform evaluations., And finally, some judicial
districts are hard pressed to find any individual or agency
in their area to assist them in evaluating juveniles who come
before the court. The Committee also believes there should
be greater uniformity in the methods of evaluation used by
the several judicial districts.,

The Committee is concerned that unnecessary duplica-
tion of evaluations represents a substantial cost to the state.
The Committee understands that a complete battery of tests
and thorough evaluation may cost $800, Also, the Committee
believes that continual evaluation does not necessarily bene-
fit the child, The Committee is of the opinion that, with
proper coordination between the various departments and agen-
cies, a plan for streamlining the evaluation processes can be
devised which will eliminate unnecessary duplication and
ensure that the child be assigned to a meaningful treatment
program much more rapidly than is now the case.

The Committee requests that the Department of Institu-
tions and the Judicial Department work together to devise a
plan to facilitate coordination and streamline this process.
The Committee believes that the Colorado Council of Juvenile
Judges, probation officers, mental health clinics and centers,
group home administrators and others who have a role in this
process should be involved in developing this plan. The Leg-
islative Council staff will be available to assist in any way
possible in this project.

The Committee asks that this plan be ready for consi-
deration by the Committee in the 1972 interim,

Your cooperation and efforts in this matter are appre-
ciated,

Very truly yours,

/s/ Senator Ruth Stockton
Chairman
Committee on Institutions
and Rehabilitation

RS/mp
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Appendix E

RESOLUTION SUBMITTED TO JOINT BUDGET COMMITTEE
CONCERNING ESTABLISHMENT OF
ADOLESCENT TREATMENT CENTER

WHEREAS, forty percent of the population of the State of Colorado is under
the age of 18, and it is reliably estimated that from 30,000 to 60,000 children
now under the age of 18 will be in need of professional help for emotional dif-
ficulties sometime during their developmental years; *and

WHEREAS, a painstaking statewide survey shows that in the face of an increas-
ing need, there is an alarming decrease in the provision of adequate treatment for
emotionally disturbed adolescents; **and

WHEREAS, in the opinion of mental health professionals, juvenile court judges,
correctional personnel, schools and police, there is a significant number of
adolescents who are so emotionally disturbed that they cannot be reached unless
contained, who, in the absence of such treatment tax all the resources of the com-~
munity completely out of proportion to their numbers and at an expense far in
excess of that needed to treat them appropriately; and

WHEREAS, such adolescents are presently committed to correctional institutions
which are not adequately equipped to provide intensive psychiatric care, and who
actually impede the treatment program of the less disturbed majority of the
institutions' population, and are, therefore, either shuttled from institution to
institution in an unsuccessful effort to locate appropriate treatment or returned
to the community only to continue their destructive and self-destructive behavior
pattern; therefore, in recognition of the many unmet needs of all children and
adolescents under the age of 18 years in the State of Colorado, be it

RESOLVED, that, as a first priority, the Department of Institutions establish
a closed, psychiatric facility for male and female adolescents at an appropriate
location,

Respectfully submitted and jointly supported by:

Colorado Association of Child Care Institutions

Colorado Association for Mental Health

Colorado Council of Juvenile Court Judges

Colorado Education Association

Colorado Federation of Teachers

Colorado Juvenile Council

Colorado Juvenile Parole Board

Colorado Medical Society

Colorado Psychiatric Society

Denver Federation of Teachers

Juvenile Deliquency Prevention and Control
Planning and Advisory Board

National Association of Social Workers,
Northern Chapter

Statewide Committee of Mental Health for Adolescents

b
w

- Cartwright Report, November, 1967
**% - Report of Statewide Committee on Adolescents, April, 1970
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